

JONATHAN LIPPMAN Chief Administrative Judge

STATE OF NEW YORK UNIFIED COURT SYSTEM OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT SUPPORT 270 BROADWAY NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10007 (212) 417-5368

ANN T. PFAU Special Counsel

March 19, 1996

Ms. Elena Ruth Sassower Coordinator Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. Box 69, Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605

Dear Ms. Sassower:

I have received your March 13, 1996 facsimile transmission expressing the Center for Judicial Accountability's opposition to the Committee on the Profession and the Courts' recommendation to open attorney disciplinary proceedings to public scrutiny.

Your commentary is appreciated. The Committee's proposal has been the subject of much commentary and debate. The views of the Center for Judicial Accountability will be given careful consideration as we undertake a comprehensive reappraisal of the attorney disciplinary system.

Very truly yours,

Antonio E. Galvao

Assistant Deputy Counsel

AEG/